Preservation Committee Minutes
CLRC

June 29, 2009

Present:
Colleen Kehoe-Robinson, Mohawk Valley Community College; Anne Flynn, Utica College; David Stokoe, Syracuse University; Susan Hughes, CLRC; Sara Hills, CLRC
Excused:
Meg Van Patten, Baldwinsville Public Library
Absent:
Holly Sammons, Onondaga County Public Library
The meeting was called to order at 10:10 AM.
Last meeting’s minutes: Moved [Anne Flynn] / Seconded [David Stokoe]. The minutes were approved unanimously.
Old Business:

· Environmental Monitoring Grant Update

· Susan is currently finishing the final report (it’s due on July 15th). The grant is running smoothly despite the 0.88% ($145) cut to the EMP budget.
· Due to the budget cut, Susan had to remove the stipend for the HVAC engineer to visit the participating organizations. Instead, Susan, with the committee’s approval, decided to buy books
·  Final EMP workshop went well. Susan is interested in hosting a roundtable a year after the close of the grant to check the progress of the participating institutions: to see what changes they have implemented and to make sure they send their PEMs to the IPI to fix the leap-year glitch.
· New books in the LARC

· Following the committee’s recommendation, Susan bought several books using the remaining EMP funds for the LARC at CLRC.  Susan considered the recommendations of Michelle Philips and reviews from conservators for her choices.
· Susan plans to write an article reviewing the books for the next Refermation.

· Bookmarks: currently on hold while Meg Van Patten recovers.

New Business:

· Oral History Workshop
· Susan handed out an outline to the present committee members.
· During NYAC, Susan discussed her ideas for the workshop with Preston Pierce, the regional archivist at Rochester Regional Library Council. He expressed interest in co-sponsoring the workshop or maybe hosting a series of workshops on oral histories. Similarly, Peter Verheyen at Syracuse University volunteered the expertise of the Belfer Audio Archives. Susan has no definite person in mind for the cataloging portion of the workshop.
· The workshop does not have a definite date yet, because Susan is still not sure whether her funding will continue past December 2009. Susan has tentatively planned the workshop for the spring, should she not receive funding. If that happens, the workshop may be cancelled.
· David recommended that workshop not be a full day, and Susan agreed.
· Susan also plans to contact the Folk Life Museum in Cooperstown for possible speakers about the outreach and philosophy portion of the workshop.
· A note about funding for this workshop: there is a possibility that an oral history workshop will become part of a larger series of preservation workshops hosted by the 3Rs Councils. The 3Rs Councils are considering applying for a grant to offer a series of preservation workshops.
· Other: Disaster Recovery Resource Guide
· This guide needs updated: there are individuals guides for each county, some of the businesses may not be in operation any more, and there are no hyperlinks to websites. 
· Susan plans to consolidate the list for the four counties into one. The committee eliminated duplicate listings in the four guides. Sara will compile the non-duplicated list into one document on Google Docs to share with the committee. Susan will assign portions for each committee member to check for errors and add new businesses as needed.
· The committee liked the idea of a PDF downloadable format for the guide versus a HTML website version.
Sharing and Announcements:

· David lost his conservationist assistant
· Lite CE workshop: Live Oaks and Dead Folks on July 15th at Oakwood Cemetery.

Next Meeting: September 21 and November 16, 2009

The meeting adjourned at 11:30 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sara Hills, CLRC Support Staff
